


this regulation and an LDC can directly provide the service. So this may impact what is established with regards
to service agreements going forward.

10. SL -2 is the Solutions and Town of Cwood agreement for street light service. Of note here is that charges for
cwood to receive the service are at cost and don’t include any mark up. That is a different to the agreements
with the other municipalities.

11. SL—-3 and SL — 4 are provided and are the agreements with the TBM and Clvw. Of note here is that these
agreements have never been signed by the two other communities. It was decided to operate under these
conditions but the agreements were never taken forward to get an official signature. The communities have
been invoiced as per the terms of the agreement and never indicated any concern with any of the service.

12. Appendix A is also provided and it was a write up that was done up and given out reviewing the CIS situation. |
believe this is other information that could be useful while determining the service agreements.

As | understand it the intention is to take all of the current agreements and determine the new service agreement
structure that will be in place going forward. There will need to be a service agreement format established and then all
or most of the agreements can share the template that is used. There will need to be another agreement set in place for
the terms that will be followed when there is work being undertaken or done for the new affiliate.

The other item | will note here is that | understand from Cindy that someone at the Town of Collingwood called and left
a message last Friday that the Promissory Note would not be called this year. | think the last thing | had heard and the
MADD application indicate otherwise so | was not anticipating this when we spoke last week or | would have asked
about it. Although it isn’t a service agreement per se it is an arrangement with the Town that may produce a direct
benefit with its’ higher than normal interest rate and these are the type of things that you are trying to make sure you
have identified.

As noted in #4 above and in relation to #5 as it indicates we are only using best guess % allocation amounts to apply
charges for shared Solutions employees. We anticipate that those %s have changed by a material amount over the past
year especially for billing and finance personnel. The likelihood is that we will be recommending increased allocation to
the LDC side. We had wanted to use the Penny software that we are looking towards to provide us with some detailed
information about the %s that we should be using. But we won’t get it introduced for a few weeks yet by the looks of
things. So for now | would be suggesting that the current 50/50 split be changed to 60/40 for administration and finance
and the current 60/40 for billing accounts be changed to 70/30. We can discuss this in more detail when you want but |
thought it was important to point this out now for during the decision making process.

That is all | can think of relating to this for now. If you have any questions about the information please let me know.
Thanks

Tim

Tim Fryer
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Chief Financial Officer
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